
EXTRACT FROM TEACHING AND LEARNING COMMITTEE MINUTES: 6.2.08

08.35
Safe Practice as Part of Clinical and Social Care Governance

The Committee noted that this section of the guidance document discussed six specific areas in relation to safe practice and the need for an explicit focus on safety in the curriculum deriving from ongoing concern about the care and safety of patients/clients. The School responses indicated that many of the areas recommended as being best practice within the document were already covered within the curricula.

It was noted that the guidelines recommended life support and basic first aid training for all health care and social workers and specifically training in the use of automated external defibrillators for social workers.  Notwithstanding the School of Health Sciences’ provision of basic first aid training (except for Speech and Language Therapy) and its discussion with DHSSPS about support for training in the use of defibrillators, the Committee considered that the University should not assume responsibility for such additional training, which was not a statutory requirement for the specific health professionals and would have resource and other implications.  The University would be willing to work with the Department and the professions in this matter.  It would be important to clarify the responsibilities (and liabilities) of students so trained.

AGREED:

i)
that Faculties and course teams continue to be mindful of the generic guidance as they develop their curricula and in their work with professional and regulatory bodies;

ii)
that the revalidation of courses and the forthcoming evaluation of the proposed MPharm would provide an appropriate opportunity to consider how the recommended practice had been developed in curricula.

